

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

January 28, 2016

Terry Londroche 37 Hatch Avenue St Paul MN 55117

VIA US MAIL

Re: Appeal for Property at 37 Hatch Avenue West

Dear Mr. Londroche:

This is to confirm that on January 26, 2016, at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended that the City Council grant your appeal related to the residential parking on unapproved surface. Ms. Moermond noted from looking the photos that you should clean up the brush pile(s) and take it to the compost site, even though it's not written in the Correction Notice.

The City Council Public Hearing is on Wednesday, February 17, 2016 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 300 Council Chambers. You may attend if you wish to appeal further.

If you have any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: Lisa Martin Paula Seeley Stephan Suon